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PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY: EVALUATING THE REAL-WORLD IMPLEMENTATION OF THE FAMILY NURSE

Plain language summary

The Family Nurse Partnership is an intensive home visiting service that offers first-time young 
mothers up to 64 visits with a family nurse from pregnancy to their child’s second birthday. The 

Family Nurse Partnership aims to improve birth outcomes, child health and development and promote 
economic self-sufficiency among young mothers. Previous research in England found no differences in 
birthweight, maternal smoking, repeat pregnancies or accident and emergency attendances between 
mothers who did or did not take part in the Family Nurse Partnership. However, children in the Family 
Nurse Partnership group had better measures of development at school age. 

We aimed to add to the evidence from earlier studies, by using electronic records that are routinely 
collected as part of health, education and social care services, to compare outcomes for around 26,000 
mothers enrolled in the Family Nurse Partnership between 2010 and 2019 with similar mothers who 
were not enrolled.

This study showed that around one in four mothers who were eligible for the programme were enrolled 
in the Family Nurse Partnership, and family nurses gave priority to mothers who were younger, more 
deprived or who had other markers of vulnerability (e.g. a history of substance misuse violence, self-
harm or mental health conditions). We found no evidence of a difference in indicators of child 
maltreatment between mothers who were enrolled in the Family Nurse Partnership and those who were 
not enrolled, but we found weak evidence to suggest that children born to mothers enrolled in the 
Family Nurse Partnership were more likely to achieve a Good Level of Development at school entry (age 
5). We also saw that mothers enrolled in the Family Nurse Partnership were less likely than those who 
were not enrolled to have their next child within 18 months of their first child. 

More research is needed to understand which elements of intensive home visiting services work best, 
for whom and when. This will help inform decisions about whether it is better to offer highly intensive 
services for a small portion of the target population or to extend and enhance existing universal health 
visiting services to better support all adolescent mothers.
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